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	Nursery

	What an exciting week.  Nursery children have been very busy painting ‘snowman’ pictures and investigating how water turns into ice. We have been learning lots of new words like ‘freeze’, ‘melting’, ‘heat’, and ‘cold’.  Please could you talk to your child and see if they have remembered them.  Letters and sounds lessons have started and we are singing lots of nursery rhymes, playing ‘I spy’ and listening for initial sounds in words.  Well done children.

	Reception

	
	Our Literacy work this week has been focused around the story 'The Three Billy Goat Gruff'. All the children have turned themselves into storytellers and learnt to tell the story using actions to help them remember the different parts. Please ask your child to tell you the story.  In Numeracy, we have focusing on positional language. The children have been using the language: on, under, next to, behind and in. A BIG THANK YOU to all of the parents/carers who were able to attend the Numeracy Workshop. We hope you found it very useful and will be able to continue to support your child at home with the mathematical language and activities. We know your child really enjoyed you being able to come into school and work with them.  To continue our topic on 'Changes' the children have really enjoyed sharing their photographs and talking about how they have changed since a baby.

	Year 1

	1C
	This week in Numeracy we have been calculating addition and subtraction number sentences. Well done to Kayden and Rehan who used a number square accurately and worked really hard. In Literacy we have been thinking of ways to change the story of 'Not Now Bernard.' We imagined that Bernard and the monster became friends and wrote about what happened next. Abraham and Sumayyah both tried very hard with their writing. In Music we had fun creating a sound journey using our voices. Well done everyone!

	1H
	In literacy this week we have been writing our own version of 'Not Now, Bernard' with the children deciding that it would be fun if the monster and Bernard became friends. Imaad, Areeb, Bilal and Isha all used capital letters and full stops very well to organise their sentences. In numeracy we have been learning how to use different methods for solving addition and subtraction problems. Narvin, Sharnnay, Kacper, Ayesha and Shubhangi solved addition problems wonderfully using number-lines and number-squares. Keep up the great work, everyone!

	1J
	This week in numeracy, 1J have been adding and subtracting numbers, with some children working with 2 digit numbers! In literacy, we have been retelling the story of Not Now Bernard but have changed the story so that the monster and Bernard are now friends. We created a storyboard of the things that they did together, wrote about them including the word 'and' and then included adjectives and in history, we have been learning about famous inventors! A special well done goes to Reon and Muhammad for their super work in maths!

	Year 2

	2D
	In Literacy this week we have been reading and writing stories with recurring language, using books by author Julia Donaldson for inspiration. In Maths we have been practising our addition and subtraction skills, finding new ways to record and calculate. Our work on the Victorians is going well - 2D love learning about the past and have had lots and lots of questions to ask Miss Douglas. Ask us about the differences between Victorian times and now - we have learned so much already!

	2N
	In 2N we have prepared our plants for our experiment where we will look to see how sunlight, soil, heat and water affects the growth of a plant. In literacy we have been looking at Monkey Puzzle by Julia Donaldson (which we really enjoy!) and having a go at writing our own version. In numeracy we have been looking at add and subtracting using a number line and recognising that subtraction is the inverse of addition.

	2W
	Welcome back to everyone in 2W. What a busy start to the week it has been! In Literacy we have been reading the book 'Room on the Broom' by Julia Donaldson and we have looked at the recurring language in it and then used it to write our own version of the story. In maths we have been thinking about adding and subtracting. We have learnt how to add numbers using column addition and have even mastered tricky columns. Well done on a good week 2W!
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	Year 3

	3A
	First I would like to start by saying well done to all the children who have made things out of rubbish from last week. Some of your ideas were amazing!  In Literacy this week we have been writing character descriptions and looking at using direct speech. We have been looking at money in Numeracy including adding different amounts and converting to pounds and pence. In Science, we have continued to look at plants and studied how water moves up the plant's stem.

	3C
	This week we had a strange Monday! In the afternoon, we had 3 different teachers for 3 different subjects - Miss Matthews for handwriting, Mr Ayres for Spanish and Mr Ali for Respect. It was great! In Literacy we have been writing about the Wumps as characters and writing conversations between them. In Numeracy we have been converting money to pounds and pence and in IPC we created a new display for our topic.

	3M
	Well done to Chase this week who took part in our Buzz Off challenge on the stage. It is really nerve wracking! In class this week we have made a new display board, worked on money in Numeracy, written about the Wumps in Literacy and we have been observing our plants closely to see what is happening to the ones we have been a bit mean too! We have deprived them of water, soil and heat to see how well they grow. Results next week!

	Year 4

	4A
	In 4A this week we have been looking at Macbeth, in Literacy, and have been ordering the events of the story as well as creating a character description of the main character. Numeracy has been to focus on our written methods of addition and subtraction by using the column method. The children have been very successful with this and have even moved onto 4-digit numbers involving carrying! In PE we have been continuing with gymnastics and have been creating our own sequences using balances and rolls.

	4M
	In 4M this week we have watched the second act of Macbeth, discussing the characters, layout and plot. We have looked at describing Macbeth’s appearance, personality and emotions. During numeracy this week we have looked at adding and subtracting 4 digit numbers as well as decimal numbers. In IPC we have begun to look at the Celts in Britain, before the Roman invasion and have mind-mapped what we already know. In PE we have started a new gymnastics unit and are looking at creating sequences of balances, rolls and turns. Can I remind 4M that the days we do PE are Tuesday and Friday and that PE kits are needed for both of these days.

	4W
	This week in 4W, we have continued to work with Shakespeare's famous play Macbeth. We watched Act Two of Macbeth and discussed how the writer and illustrator used metaphors to make us think more deeply about the characters and plot. We discussed the main characters in our literacy lessons, using our knowledge of the play to describe Macbeth and Lady Macbeth. In IPC, we used different primary sources to learn about the Celts, who lived in Britain before the Romans invaded. In numeracy, we used our knowledge of place value to help us add and subtract increasingly larger numbers. We continued to learn about gymnastics in PE, with some children coming up with some very good sequences!

	Year 5

	5A
	In 5A it has been a busy week. We have been improving our gymnastic skills in PE, making bridges with  parts of our  bodies. Some of the children are very flexible! In Outdoor Education the children have been learning about friction which has involved finding the amount of force needed to push and pull a welly. Persuasive writing is the focus in Literacy which has involved writing an advert to persuade people to buy an article and now we are trying to persuade people to visit a museum. I am sure the children will try their persuasive techniques on their parents!

	5L
	This week in 5L children have been working extremely hard. The children have been focusing on negative integers in numeracy. Children have continued to look at persuasive writing this week in literacy. Children have created a persuasive leaflet in order to persuade people to come and visit the Natural History Museum. Children really enjoyed creating their leaflet. Can I remind everyone that all homework must be handed in on Monday and 5L have PE on Tuesday and Thursday. Well done 5L. You have worked so hard this week. Well done!

	5W
	In 5W this week we have been continuing our work on space in Science. I have been impressed with the children's independent research and passion for the topic; well done! We have also read more of our book for this term, Percy Jackson and the Lightening Thief.  Children, please remember that when you hand your reading diary in on a Monday (with your two homework books and your multiplication record) that it should have at least three comments in there. These comments should be written by you telling me what you have read in your book. Keep up the good work 5W!

	Year 6

	Another busy week. We have been completing practice SATs papers and it has been very pleasing to see the progress being made. We have also continued our Study of World War 2, creating Newspaper headlines for the key events of World War II. Keep up the good work everybody.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 16th January 2015





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Monday, 9th February – Parents Evening 4pm-7pm


Week Commencing Monday, 9th February – Fun & Fitness Week





Friday, 13th February – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM





Monday, 23rd February – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS




















THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES





Extreme Weather/Snow


If the school has to close due to extreme weather e.g. snow, we will inform parents via text message as soon as possible. If you do not receive a text – school will be open as normal.


Thank you.




















ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
1J�
99.17%�
KS2�
4M/4W�
99.17%�
�
REC�
RJ/RW�
94.58%�
Year 3�
3A�
98.23%�
�
Year 1�
1J�
99.17%�
Year 4�
4M/4W�
99.17%�
�
Year 2�
2W�
98.33%�
Year 5�
5L�
98.33%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6S�
99.14%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RJ �
0 LATES�
KS2 Winners�
          5L�
0 LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
1C�
6 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
 5A�
7 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is Diamond Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   	1C       KS2	   6S





          WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT     KS1	  2N	           KS2   4M














YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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Walking Bus


From Monday, 1st December 2014, the walking bus will run for 3 days a week – Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays.


Children may join the bus at the entrance to the park, opposite the Garden Gate Pub from 8.15am, to leave promptly for school at 8.25am.


The last pick up for the walking bus is Hamstead Rail Station – children cannot join the bus after this point.


Thank you for your co-operation.


Nursery places


We are still taking names for Nursery starting 


September 2015 for children 


born between 1st September 2011 and 31 August 2012. 


Please contact the school office.





Contact Details


If your contact details (telephone numbers or address) have changed, please let the school office know.  Thank you.





Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.
































“Together we are stronger"








